Osher Lifelong Learning Institute at UCSC Mid Summer, 2021

Volume 36, Issue 7



# OLLI Mid Summer Newsletter 2021

# President's Message

It is time to get together again. We are planning a summer OLLI reunion and we invite you all to come. It will be on Thursday, August 19<sup>th</sup>, 3:00 – 5:00 pm, at Aldo's in the Santa Cruz Yacht Harbor. It is an excellent spot for us – outside but with umbrella shades, good parking, easy walking, and an attractive location. For OLLI, one of our most important objectives is to facilitate social interactions among our members. The Covid era has been a time of social isolation for many people. Our August reunion can be a safe and fun way to mingle once again. Among the many OLLI members with whom I have communicated, all have been vaccinated. If you have not been vaccinated, I recommend that for your safety you do not attend "in person" events. To get an estimate of the number of members who will attend we will soon send you an email. Please respond.

OLLI uses the academic year with new officers and membership renewals starting on I July. With the current guidelines we are planning in person meetings and courses for the fall. Our teachers say they are ready and eager to return to the classroom. Interesting programs have been arranged for our Sunday general meetings. At the September meeting you will get information about our many Interest Groups. Do you want to learn how to speak Spanish or brush up on your French, find a book club, sing folksongs, play the recorder, explore Art and Architecture, play tennis? OLLI has a group for you. In the October meeting we will hear from Carolyn Dean, Distinguished Professor, History of Art and Visual Culture, about the Art of the Inca Civilization. In November, Professor Emerita of Music, Linda Burman-Hall, will tell about her many years of study of the culture on the Indonesian Island of Mentawai. (Members may know Professor Burman-Hall as Artistic Director of the Baroque Festival.) For most of our activities we hope to continue offering a Zoom connection for members unable to attend in person.

Despite the pandemic restrictions of the last year we were able to continue with most of our Sunday meetings, offer courses each month, and maintain the activities of many Interest Groups. Our President, Bonita Sebastian, deserves much credit for that. During her two years of service Bonita got only five inperson meetings. OLLI has done well - five hundred members last year! Please renew your membership and tell your friends. I hope to see you at our summer event at Aldo's.

Barry Bowman, President

# **OLLI Reunion**

Outside by the sea - with shade umbrellas Hors d'oeuvres - Wine - No-host bar



# Come One Come All

no entry charge

Thursday, Aug 19, 2:00-5:00pm

Save the Date

Aldo's Harbor Restaurant

790 Mariner Park Way, Santa Cruz



# Ronnie's final class until Fall



Migrants, Immigrants, Refugees, Asylum-seekers: Commentary by Professor Emerita Ronnie Gruhn, 6-14-21 <a href="https://youtu.be/-jeTd4l4ZUQ">https://youtu.be/-jeTd4l4ZUQ</a>

#### From OLLI National Resource Center for Osher Institutes



Can you relate to this photo? Maybe some of you feel like your rope is much higher off the ground! Recreational tightrope walking, also known as "slacklining," is a familiar sight in Chicago parks. Those tests of balance look fun until you realize the level of skill it takes. And those are skills OLLI staff and volunteer leaders are developing quickly as they try to balance the interests of members, requirements of their colleges, and various (sometimes contradictory) COVID regulations. Plans to return to campus with Osher courses and activities seem like they should be simpler than this. But while some OLLIs have largely returned to campus, many have not at all. Some members are excited to be on campus with friends; some are

reticent. Many have been vaccinated and some have not. Some universities require proof or attestation of vaccination, while others are prohibited by law to do so. And many universities are trying to predict how to remain socially distanced with the undergraduates in the fall, which has an impact on the classroom spaces available to OLLIs. As all this balances out in the coming months, we support all the slackline walkers at Osher Institutes. As members, we send our gratitude, and as staff and volunteer leaders, we commiserate. With warm summer greetings,

Steve Thaxton, Executive Director



Mid Summer 2021 olli.ucsc.edu

## **A Remembrance**



Elaine Olga Heyman May 31, 1918 - May 14, 2021 Resident of Santa Cruz

Elaine Olga Heyman was born in Washington D.C. on May 31, 1918 and died just weeks before her 103rd birthday, in her sleep, after a very brief stint in hospice care in her home in Santa Cruz. It was a relatively peaceful ending to an extraordinary action-packed life. She was predeceased by her husband Ezekiel 28 years ago, by her second partner Ed Barr 20 years ago and by her daughter Dr. Harriet Korakas in 2010. She enjoyed a close-knit relationship with three of her local grandchildren: Caroline Kuspa, Dr. Zeka Glucs and her husband David, and David Kuspa and his partner Michael Tessaro.

On the East Coast, she is survived by her son, Dr. Joe Heyman and his wife Laurel, granddaughter Eve Heyman Tuminaro and her husband Dave, and grandson Todd Heyman with his wife Suzy. Her great grandchildren include Vermonters Autumn and Meadow Heyman, and her two foster great grandchildren Sierra and MacKenzie Flanders of Massachusettes. There are cousins, nieces, and nephews who will miss her as well.

Elaine spent most of her life in New York City. She attended Pratt Institute majoring in Art History, and graduated with her BA from Columbia University. During the second World War she worked at the Brooklyn Navy Yard. After her children reached their teens, she went back to school for a Masters Degree in Social Work. She helped to develop the Family Medicine Program at the SUNY Medical Center in Brooklyn and became Director of Social Services there.

Elaine was always involved in social action, from her involvement in the American Labor Party in the 1940s and 1950s to her participation in anti-war and civil rights demonstrations and her generous contributions to many liberal causes. She instilled her values in both her children who continued those efforts and goals for achieving global equity — and handed them down to their own children as well.

Elaine was also an accomplished artist, designer, sculptor, jeweler, and writer. She moved to Santa Cruz in 1996 and exhibited her work at local galleries and several Open Studios Tours. She served as President of the Osher Life Long Learning Institute of UC Santa Cruz and later led their Creative Writing Group for several years as she wrote her own memoirs. She delighted in travel and meeting new people, and was an avid reader until the very end of her life.

## **OLLI Presidents**

Years Served	Name
1984 - 1986	Margaret Byrnes
1986 - 1988	Silvia Miller
1988 - 1991	Jim Faris
1991 - 1993	Stan Wolfberg
1993 - 1994	Grace Jacobs
1994 - 1997	Elaine Heyman
1997 - 1999	Virgina Law
1999 - 2000	Rosalie Mechanic
2000 - 2001	Wolfgang Rosenberg
2001 - 2003	Matt Miller
2003 - 2006	Doree Steinmann
2006 - 2007	Bill Patterson
2007 - 2009	Mark Gordon
2009 - 2010	Robert Franson
2010 - 2011	Nancy Mead
2011 - 2013	Chris Le Maistre
2013 - 2015	Fred DeJarlais
2015 - 2017	Dennis Morris
2017 - 2019	Gail Greenwood
2019 - 2021	Bonita Sebastian
2021 -	Barry Bowman

Mid Summer 2021 olli.ucsc.edu

# **Interest Groups**

Ginna Holcombe

Slowly but surely, We're coming back to life after the pandemic! Opportunities abound! For the first time in eons, there are openings for the original New Yorker group and the Nonfiction West Side groups. And there is a new Intermediate Spanish group for Aptos residents! Lots of expressed interest indicates we need a Spanish group for less advanced speakers – might one of you be a good leader? I know more than one of you is qualified to lead our Fiction Writing group – email me!

Nonfiction West Side has been closed for years but is now accepting new participants. Our group is open for those interested in discussing nonfiction books. We have a lively discussion each month on the fourth Tuesday. We choose books for the next few months and have a democratic vote for the winners. If you are interested please contact Rabia at <a href="mailto:rabia7@gmail.com">7rabia7@gmail.com</a> for more information or call Gail at (831) 566 4276.





OLLI Hoops Returns! We all gotta move. Do you have the moves or an interest in learning some basketball moves and interacting with other women at least 55 years old? Basket Women meets weekly to do just that Mondays from 9-10am at Holy Cross Gym and Fridays 1011am at Ocean View Park on an outdoor court. Please contact Sally Grey at (831) 325 0451 or <a href="mailto:saligrey@mac.co">saligrey@mac.co</a>. It's fun, it's healthy, and we gotta move out of the pandemic slump.

NewYorker, Santa Cruz I has successfully operated for years under the capable leadership of Peggy Williams, whom we lost this year. A long-standing member, Virginia Law had led this group originally and wanted it to continue. Since other members concurred, Virginia will take over leadership of this group and host meetings at her home in Santa Cruz. There are six members currently and the group would like another four this fall. If you're interested, please contact Virginia at (831) 425 5453.





Spanish Conversation Aptos has begun, thanks to Peter Andrews, its leader! There are four members presently; another two or three are welcome. No English is spoken so participants must be able to converse in Spanish, albeit with a dictionary handy! This group meets 3:00 pm every other Wednesday in members' homes to discuss a preselected topic. If you have intermediate language skills and are interested, contact Peter at <a href="mailto:peterandrews2000@hotmail.com">peterandrews2000@hotmail.com</a>

or (831) 688 3545.

Travel Treasures will meet for 4-6 sessions this fall for travel presentations, under the leadership of Gaby Litsky and Joya Chatterjee. Come adventure with us to places far and near. If you love to discover, discuss, or experience travel... or get insider tips, this group's for you! Come fly, sail, roam, trek, voyage, explore, and adventure with us! If you're a traveller, we'd love for you to share your travels at one of our sessions! Contact Gaby at <a href="mailto:glitsky@aol.com">glitsky@aol.com</a> or Joya at <a href="mailto:joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com">joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com</a>.





Nicene Marks, 16 June 2021

Walking Leader Anandi Paganini emails monthly schedules of walks throughout the year. This group meets to enjoy the great outdoors while elevating the pulse a bit, with interesting, talkative people. We have FUN! For about 1½ hours, we walk briskly in Pogonip, Henry Cowell, Fall Creek, West Cliff, Wilder, Moore Creek Preserve, Arana Gulch, and, occasionally, on beaches in hard sand. Please contact Anandi Paganini at (831) 252 8980 or at anandipaganini@sbcglobal.net.

Folk Singing is on hiatus for the summer but will begin again this fall, under the steady leadership of Lou Rose. This group meets 1:00pm first and third Tuesdays each month and has openings for new members. We gather to sing traditional songs accompanied by several musical instruments. Great voice quality is not required but knowledge of folk songs is. Please contact Lou at (831) 477 0360 or <a href="mailto:ramblingroses@yahoo.com">ramblingroses@yahoo.com</a>.





Great Decisions, led by Joya Chaterjee and Gaby Litsky, Zoomed get-togethers for the past two years. Finally, at least two weeks after all group members had been vaccinated, they celebrated a much-needed, in-person group meeting with lunch at Joya's place! If you're interested in joining this group, contact Joya at (831) 458 9008 or <a href="mailto:joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com">joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com</a> or Gaby at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 458 9008 or <a href="mailto:joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com">joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com</a> or Gaby at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 458 9008 or <a href="mailto:joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com">joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com</a> or Gaby at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 458 9008 or <a href="mailto:joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com">joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com</a> or Gaby at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:glitcher">glitcher</a> and contact Joya at (831) 462 9023 or <a href="mailto:gli

We need YOU! to spring forth with ideas for new interest groups. Have you a talent or knowledge base to share? Are you searching for a particular activity? What topic do you want to explore? Do you know another OLLI member who would be a good group leader? Our OLLI revival is the perfect opportunity to expand interest group offerings. Contact Ginna at ggogetter@sbcglobal.net.

It's about sharing - step up, why don't you?!

Lots of interest groups are renewing in-person meetings. Please contact a group leader to learn more:

Update \* full; \*\* delayed; ZOOM meetings

Interest Group	Leader	Phone (831)	Email		
Adventuring	Kathryn Nance	332 8051	momokat13@gmail.com		
All Things Classical	Jay Stoffer	(310) 923 3099	jaystoffer8@gmail.com		
American History & Literature*	Virginia Law Mark Ordway	425 5453 295 2542	veelaw29@gmail.com meordway@gmail.com		
Aptos Reading Group					
Art-Joy of Painting	Gayla Pius	464 6559	gaylapius@gmail.com		
Art & Architecture	Lois Widom	423 0184	lowidom@yahoo.com		
Bagel Ladies	Mary McKane	400 8799	omforest9@gmail.com		
Baroque Festival	David Copp	708 2206	dhcopp@yahoo.com		
Basketball Women	Sally Grey	325 0451	saligrey@mac.com		
Biographical Fiction	Jan Mintz	(714) 719 0694	musicmintz@gmail.com		
<u>Bridge</u>	Jo Anne Dlott	688-1607	jjdlott@gmail.com		
Campus Caravan **	Mary Caravalho	332 2361	marycaravalho@gmail.com		
Concept Exchange *	Peter Marks	464 8300	peter@designinsight.com		
Current Affairs I	Mark Gordon	(408) 314 4802	mgordon@cruzio.com		
Digital Photography	Cindy Margolin	688 8129	crmargol@gmail.com		
Dining Out	Diane Zacher Kathy Hatfield	786 9550 426 6399	dianezacher@gmail.com b40mom@gmail.com		
Ears in Action	Florence Orenstein	427-2380	santacruzflos@aol.com		
English in Action	Karin Grobe	427 0984	karingrobe@gmail.com		
Evening Book Group	<b>Dusty Miller</b>	426-0835	hndmiller@hotmail.com		
Explore Santa Cruz County	Kathryn Nance Sue Myers	425 4569 818 6450	momokat13@gmail.com suemyers85@gmail.com		
Favorite Flicks	Bill Patterson	479 3729	wilderwill@comcast.net		
Fiction Writing	Leader needed				
Financial Education	Steve Edmonds	338 3106	steve2rr@gmail.com		

_					
Folk Singing	Lou Rose	477 0360	ramblingroses@yahoo.com		
French for French Speakers	Beatrice Barbakow	661 5444	bbarjac@gmail.com		
Future of Capitalism	Barry Bowman	423-1450	bbowman@ucsc.edu		
Great Books I *	Faye Alexander	476 8575	qtpie95010@gmail.com		
Great Books II *	Susan Gorsky	688 5371	sgorsky@sbcglobal.net		
Great Decisions	Joya Chaterjee Gaby Litsky	458 9008 462 9023	joya_chatterjee@yahoo.com glitsky@aol.com		
<u>Horticulture</u>	Pat McVeigh	566 4553	pmcveigh@baymoon.com		
<u>Lunchtime Dining Out</u>	Irene Lennox	457 2690	irenefraetroon@gmail.com		
Memoir Writing I	Joyce Burt	464 3470	sandplay@ix.netcom.com		
Memoir Writing II *	Kathryn Cowan	431 6114	kathycowan43@yahoo.com		
Natural History	Jeff Manker	763 0725	fireweed8@gmail.com		
Navigating Retirement	Katrina Cope Nancy Calvin	713 8440 466 0720	katrina.cope@gmail.com nancycalvin52@gmail.com		
New Yorker Aptos *	Joan Rose	477 0360	ramblingroses@yahoo.com		
New Yorker Capitola	Faye Alexander Barbara Banducci	476-8575 234-7906	qtpie95010@gmail.com bbanducci43@yahoo.com		
New Yorker SC I	Virginia Law	425 5453	veelaw29@gmail.com		
New Yorker SC II *	Helen Jones	420 1220	helenjones815@gmail.com		
<u>Newcomers</u>	Kate Erstein	454 8578	kate.erstein@gmail.com		
Nonfiction East Side	Owen Brown	234 4903	wowenbrown@mac.com		
Nonfiction West Side	Rabia	566 4276	7rabia7@gmail.com		
Play Reading	Billie Harris	600 8315	billie@cruzio.com		
	Richard Bruce	462 1280	richard.bruce@gmail.com		
Puente Project	Sesario Escoto				
Read & Socialize *	Edna Elkins	454 8611	ednautah@msn.com		
Read It Again, Sam *	Joan Rose	477 0360	ramblingroses@yahoo.com		
Reading Circle	Irene Lennox	457 2690	irenefraetroon@gmail.com		
Recorder Playing	Marilyn Rigler	423 2505	mprigler@gmail.com		
Short Stories	Kathryn Cowan	431 6114	kathycowan43@yahoo.com		
Social Science *	Dusty Miller	426 0835	hndmiller@hotmail.com		
Spanish Conversation *	Dolores McCabe	588 5195	dmccabe47@gmail.com		
Spanish Conversation Aptos	Peter Andrews	688 3545	peterandrews2000@hotmail.com		
The Sun Magazine	Dale Zevin	818 8059	soqueldale@gmail.com		
TED Talks	Constantine Lackides	(310) 505 6900	cnlackides@gmail.com		
<u>Tennis Doubles</u>	David Brick	325 7380	dbrick@cruzio.com		
<u>Theatricks</u>	Margot Hoffman	295 4144	margothoffman@gmail.com		
<u>Travel Treasures</u>	Joya Chatterjee Gaby Litsky	458 9008 462 9023	joya_chatterjee@yahoo.com glitsky@aol.com		
<u>Visit Not-for-Profits</u>	Gabrielle Stocker	426 0865	gstocker2@cruzio.com		
Walking	Anandi Paganini	252 8980	anandipaganini@sbcglobal.net		
What If	Phil Lynch	426 1837	what.if.alternative.history@gmail.com		
Wine Tasting	Margie Lafia		mlafia56@gmail.com		

Did you know: In the 1500s, England local folks started running out of places to bury people. So they dug up coffins, took the bones to a bone-house, and reused the grave. When reopening these coffins, one in about 25 coffins were found to have scratch marks on the inside and they realized they had been burying people alive! Therefore, they tied a string on the wrist of a corpse, leading it along the coffin and up through the soil above to tie it to a bell. Someone sat in the graveyard all night (the graveyard shift) to listen for the bell; thus, someone could be saved by the bell or was considered a dead ringer.





The Dickens Universe is an annual gathering of scholars, teachers, and members of the general public who share a love of Dickens's writings and his era. This summer, the Universe features A Christmas Carol and will take place online.

Perhaps the best known and most widely beloved of Dickens's works, A *Christmas Carol* is the story of one man's conversion From miserly misanthropy to a belief in the goodness of humankind and an acceptance of his place in the larger human community.

Through panel discussions by distinguished scholars, seminars, small group discussions, and

film screenings, the Universe will focus on A Christmas Carol, its many adaptations and re-interpretations, and its continuing relevance today.

The schedule for the week includes panel discussions on *Christmas Carol* pedagogies, disabilities, Black adaptations, death and Christianity, Mary Seacole and communities of care, and adapting the story for the Royal Shakespeare Company and for the opera. An avid Dickens fan, actress Miriam Margolyes will be delivering a reading on the final day of the conference.

Immerse yourself in the world of Charles Dickens this summer.

Questions? Contact Courtney at the Dickens Project office, (831) 459-2103 or <a href="mailto:dpj@ucsc.edu">dpj@ucsc.edu</a>

### **Promotion Partners**



Dear Friends,

We are delighted to announce our first concert since the pandemic will be held on Sunday, June 20th, 2021 at 4 PM at Santa Cruz Community Church, 411 Roxas Street, Santa Cruz, CA. See our concerts page for more information.

https://espressorch.org/concerts.php

We look forward to seeing you then. So please stay healthy!

Michel

P.S. Click on the link.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A2ZLDVxFGKs







https://www.santacruzshakespeare.org/



P.O. Box 482 Santa Cruz, CA 95061 contact@santacruzbaroquefestival.org scbaroque.org • 831.457.9693 May, 2021 <u>olli.ucsc.edu</u>



Kate Erstein, Guenter Vorlop, Joya Chatterjee, Cindy Margolin, Karen Gamell, David Lieby, Dennis Morris, Gail Greenwood, Mark Gordon Ginna Holcombe, Barry Bowman, Lois Widom ~not shown. Bonita Sebastian, Bill Patterson, Sara Radoff DeShonne Keller, Chris Le Maistre

#### President\*

bbowman@ucsc.edu

#### Secretary\*

Guenter Vorlop, (831) 464-2973 gvorlop@comcast.net

#### Treasurer\*

Cindy Margolin, 688-8129 <a href="margol@gmail.com">crmargol@gmail.com</a>

#### Vice President\*

Ginna Holcombe ggogetter@sbcglobal.net

ggogetter@sbcgiobai.net

# Immediate Past President

Bonita Sebastian, 476-1796 bonitas@ucsc.edu

#### Website, Calendar

Dennis Morris, 462-8827 (408) 497-4674 dennis@morrismed.com

#### **Program Coordinator**

Barry Bowman

#### **Course Coordinator**

Lois Widom, 423-0184 lowidom@yahoo.com

#### **Membership and Events**

Karen Gamell, 905-6636 kgamell@yahoo.com

#### **Interest Groups**

Ginna Holcombe ggogetter@sbcglobal.net

#### Facilities and Hospitality

Mark Gordon, (408) 314-4802 mgordon@cruzio.com

#### Newsletter/Publicity

David Lieby, 332-4303 dlieby@gmail.com

#### **Scholarships**

Bill Patterson, 459-3729 wilderwill@comcast.net

#### **STARS**

Sara Radoff, 459-4968 saradoff@ucsc.edu

DeShonne Keller, 459-4063 dkeller1@ucsc.edu

#### At Large Members:

Kate Erstein, 454-8578 kate.erstein@gmail.com

Joya Chatterjee, 458-9008 joya\_chatterjee@yahoo.com

Gail Greenwood, 556-4276 msaspasia@gmail.com

Chris Le Maistre, 471-2396 christopherlemaistre21@gmail.com

\*Elected office

# **About Membership Renewals**

We sent out a letter to everyone about signing up for OLLI this year. The letters were sent to the entire membership. Before renewing, please check to be sure you have not already done so.

#### Join or Renew Membership. Osher Lifelong Learning Institute at UCSC, Period Ending June 30, 2022

Please consider registering online at our website, <a href="http://olli.ucsc.edu">http://olli.ucsc.edu</a>. It's faster for you, saves us time and money, and helps ensure accuracy.

To join or renew your membership, which includes unlimited participation in our peer-led interest-group program; enter personal information. Enter credit card information or include your **check payable to UC Santa Cruz Foundation**. Mail this form to the address at right. For further information, contact Karen Gamell, 831-905-6636, <a href="mailto:kgamell@yahoo.com">kgamell@yahoo.com</a>. Your membership established with this coupon and payment will end June 30, 2022.

#### Osher Lifelong Learning Institute UCSC

1840 41st Avenue Ste. 102-350 Capitola, CA 95010

Personal Information. Please print or to save time and postage, use online registration at <a href="http://olli.ucsc.edu">http://olli.ucsc.edu</a> .						
Name	Address	Phone		E-Mail Address		
Name to appear on ID badge if differe	nt:					
	nformation you <i>do not</i> want published in the O dress to send you our periodic email newsletters		nber dir	ectory. All names are		
All members will be sent an ema Contribution Information:	il link to a monthly OLLI newsletter.					
We ask a donation of \$60. Please	consider an additional donation to the Silvia l OLLI president Barry Bowman, bbowman@u					
Membership	Donations			Amount		
Membership, OLLI at UCSC	\$60. Membership includes unlimited Inte	ation*	\$			
	Fund:	\$				
	losed:	\$				
	membership. You may ask a group's leader to be new group. See our website for more information		g list or	get help from our		
	<b>uz Foundation</b> are tax deductible as allowed learning. <i>Thank you for your generosity!</i>	by law. You will re	eceive a	n acknowledgement		
Check Visa	MasterCard AMEX Discover		_			
Card or Check Number		Card Expiration	Date			
Name on Card	Signature (for credit card purchase	es)				